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SW 86th Avenue Pump Station Project Update
Over 12,000 linear feet of lumber donated to the ReBuilding Center  

July 19, 2013 

Current Construction Activities 
 House Deconstruction – The house on the site of the 

future pump station is almost completely 
deconstructed.  As of July 8, the following items were 
donated to the ReBuilding Center, a non-profit used 
building materials resource center:  52 doors/frames; 
39 cabinets/doors; 39 windows; 35 light fixtures; 18 
marble tiles; 2,040 linear feet (lf) of cedar siding; 510 lf 
of trim/moulding; 450 lf of wainscoting; 11,485 lf of 
miscellaneous lumber; three sinks; two ceiling fans; 
and one garage door. 
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 Crews will be removing the concrete basement and pool starting the 
afternoon of Friday, July 19 and continue on Saturday, July 20, finishing 
on Monday, July 22.  The concrete will be removed with an excavator and 
will be noisy. The whole process of removing the concrete and then 
backfilling the area could last up to two weeks, but is anticipated to be 
completed sooner.  Go to www.portlandoregon.gov/bes/fanno for more 
information.  

 Fanno Basin Pump Station – Crews successfully tested the new 
underground hydraulic surge tank at the pump station this week.  
Environmental Services is preparing to activate the pump station in the 
near future.  Go to www.portlandoregon.gov/bes/fanno for more 
information.  

 Electrical Conduit - PGE has completed the installation of the last vault at 
the northern end of SW 84th Avenue.  Their crews will be back on 
Monday, July 22 to pave approximately 16 small areas within the length of 
SW 84th, as well as the area surrounding the vault at the end of 84th.   

 
Upcoming Construction 

 SW 86th Avenue Pump Station – Environmental Services is scheduled to 
start construction at the end of July 2013. More details on the construction 
schedule will be available soon.  

 
Public Inquiries 

 A neighbor reported that someone was making noise at the future pump 
station location on Sunday, July 14 early in the morning.  No crews were 
working and will not be working on Sundays.  There have been reports of 
some vandalism onsite and contractors have been notified. 

  A trail user expressed concern about the small temporary stop signs at the 
entrance/exit of the Fanno Basin Pump Station.  The signs are temporary 
until the new contractor for the SW 86th Avenue Pump Station begin their 
work, which will include installing permanent stop signs with black and 
yellow trail user warning signs per the Manual Uniform on Traffic Control 
Devices (MUTCD) Oregon standards.  There will also be white stop bars 
painted on each side of the trail at SW 86th.   

On-site Office Hours 
Outreach staff are on-site weekly to provide updates and answer questions. 

 Mondays from 10:00 a.m. to noon and Thursdays from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 
p.m. on the Fanno Creek Trail at SW 86th Avenue. 

 
Sign up for project updates and project information at 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bes/fanno, email fanno@portlandoregon.gov, or call 
Debbie Caselton at 503-823-2831. Updates will also be provided on the 
construction hotline at 503-823-1312. 


